From: Blackburn, Jason K (KYTC) <Jason.Blackburn@ky.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, March 7, 2023 10:57 AM
To: Blackburn, Jason K (KYTC)
Subject: KYTC Red River Gorge Planning Study

Dear Valued Stakeholder,

The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC) has assembled a study team to evaluate the Travel and Roadway Conditions
within the Red River Gorge Area. The study includes both short- and long-term improvement strategies that KYTC may use
for further project development and implementation. Through examination of roadway characteristics, traffic patterns,
crashes, and community concerns in the study area, this study will identify costs and impacts associated with several
improvement options.

We are requesting your agency’s valuable input and comments on this study as part of the KYTC planning process.
Information and Study Details are conveniently located on the Study website: RRGStudy.com

We are asking that you provide the following information:
?  Significant issues or concerns in the study area that may need to be addressed so a potential future project can
be adequately scoped.
?  Any conservation or development plans your agency or organization has ongoing or is aware of in the study area.
?  Locations of any known areas, issues, or resources within the study area that should be considered when analyzing
improvement concepts so impacts may be minimized or avoided early in the process.
?  Any mitigation strategies that should be considered during future project development.

We respectfully ask that you provide us with your comments by April 15, 2023, to ensure timely progress in this planning
effort. We appreciate any input you can provide concerning this project. Please direct any comments, questions, or
requests for additional information to the following:

Jason Blackburn, P.E.

Kentucky Transportation Cabinet
Division of Planning

200 Mero Street, 4th Floor West
Frankfort, KY 40622
Jason.Blackburn@ky.gov

Jason K. Blackburn, P.E.
KYTC — Department of Highways
502-764-0006



First Name | LastName | Title Organization Address City | State | Zip Email
Russ Meyer Commissioner Kentucky Department of Parks Mayo-Underwood Building - 5th Floor Frankfort KY 40601 russ.meyer@ky.gov

David Pollack Director Kentucky Archaeological Survey 34 Cherry Hall Bowling Green  KY 42101-1086 David.Pollack@wku.edu

Jennifer Kirchner Executive Director Kentuckians for Better Transportation 229 Shelby Street Frankfort KY 40461 jennifer@kbtnet.org
Missy Angolia Member & Event Coordinator ~ Kentuckians for Better Transportation 229 Shelby Street Frankfort KY 40461 missy@kbtnet.org
Lisa Abbott Co-Executive Director Kentuckians for The Commonwealth 210 North Broadway #3 Berea KY 40403 lisa@kftc.org
Joan Brannon Co-Executive Director Kentuckians for The Commonwealth 250 Plaza Drive, Suite 4 Lexington KY 40503
Jim Henderson Executive Director Kentucky Association of Counties 400 Englewood Drive Frankfort KY 40601 Jim.henderson@kaco.org
Ashli Watts President Kentucky Chamber of Commerce Executives, Inc. 454 Chenault Road Frankfort KY 40601 awatts@kychamber.com
Ryan Quarles Commissioner Kentucky Department of Agriculture 105A Corporate Drive Frankfort KY 40601 RyanF.Quarles@ky.gov
Phillip Burnett Commissioner Kentucky State Police 919 Versailles Road Frankfort KY 40601 Lucille.Marshall@ky.gov
Jim Ward Director Division of Mine Reclamation and Enforcement 300 Sower Boulevard, 2nd Floor Frankfort KY 40601 Courtney.Skaggs@ky.gov

Michael Kennedy Director Kentucky Division for Air Quality 300 Sower Boulevard, 2nd Floor Frankfort KY 40601 Michael.Kennedy@ky.gov

Nathaniel Day Director KSP Commercial Vehicle Enforcement Division 919 Versailles Road Frankfort KY 40622 nathaniel.day@ky.gov

Tammi Hudson Director DEP Division of Waste Management 300 Sower Boulevard, 2nd Floor Frankfort KY 40601 Tammi.Hudson@ky.gov
Carey Johnson Director DEP Division of Water 300 Sower Boulevard, 3rd Floor Frankfort KY 40601 Carey.Johnson@ky.gov
Jeff Noel Secretary Kentucky Cabinet for Economic Development Old Capitol Annex Frankfort KY 40601 Jeff.Noel@ky.gov

Bill Haneberg State Geologist & Director Kentucky Geological Survey, University of Kentucky 228 Mining and Mineral Resources Building Lexington KY 40506 bill.haneberg@uky.edu

Scott Alvey Executive Director Kentucky Historical Society 100 West Broadway Frankfort KY 40601 Scott.Alvey@ky.gov

Clay Snowden Manager of Membership Operations Kentucky Association for Economic Development 101 Burch Court Frankfort KY 40601 clay@kaedonline.org

J.D. Chaney Executive Director/CEQ Kentucky League of Cities, Inc. 100 East Vine Street, Suite 800 Lexington KY 40507 JChaney@klc.org

Rick Taylor President/CEO Kentucky Motor Transport Association PO Box 818 Frankfort KY 40601 rtaylor@Kkytrucking.net
Vickie Bourne Executive Director Kentucky Office of Transportation Delivery Transportation Office Building, 3rd Floor Frankfort KY 40622 Vickie.Bourne@ky.gov

Beecher Hudson CEO Kentucky Public Transit Association 1134 South Preston St Louisville KY 40203 Beecher.Hudson@louwheels.com

Hank Phillips President/CEO Kentucky Travel Industry Association 931 East Main Street Frankfort KY 40601 hank.phillips@ktia.com

Mike Berry Secretary Tourism, Arts and Heritage Cabinet 100 Airport Road, 2nd Floor Frankfort KY 40601 mike.berry@ky.gov

Tammy Hurst Executive Secretary Kentucky Education and Workforce Development 500 Mero Street Frankfort KY 40601 tammy.hurst@ky.gov
David Phemister State Director The Nature Conservancy - Kentucky Chapter 114 Woodland Avenue Lexington KY 40502 dphemister@tnc.org
Edie Wooton Executive Director Scenic Kentucky Louisville KY 40257 edie@scienickentucky.org

Cynthia Fox Staff Assisstant Kentucky Commission on Human Rights 332 West Broadway, Suite 1400 Louisville KY 40202 cynthia.fox@ky.gov
Ntale Kajumba Acting Chief of NEPA Program Office Office of Environmental Accountability US EPA, Region 4 Atlanta GA 30303 kajumba.ntale@epa.gov

Tommy Depree Acting District Office Manager = Memphis Airports District Office, Federal Aviation 2600 Thousand Oaks Blvd., Suite 2250 Memphis TN 38118 Tommy.depree@faa.gov

Hal Lamberton Adjutant General Department of Military Affairs Boone National Guard Center Frankfort KY 40601 haldane.b.lamberton.nfg@mail.mil
Federal Emergency Management Agency, Region
Gracia Szczech Regional Environmental Officer IV 3003 Chamblee Tucker Road Atlanta GA 30341 Gracia.Szczech@fema.gov
U.S. Dept. of Agriculture, Forest Service, Daniel
Deb Schoenberg ecreation, Heritage, Engineering, La Boone Nat'l Forest deb.schoenberg@usda.gov
U.S. Dept. of Agriculture, Forest Service, Daniel
Franklin (Lin) Vaughan Transportation Coordinator Boone Nat'l Forest franklin.vaughan@usda.gov
U.S. Dept. of Health & Human Serv., Region 1V,
Antrell Tyson Regional Director Atlanta Federal Center 61 Forsyth Street, Room 5B95 Atlanta GA  30303-8909 antrell.tyson@hhs.gov
U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service, Kentucky Ecological
Lee Andrews Field Supervisor Services Field Section 330 West Broadway, Room 265 Frankfort KY 40601 Lee Andrews@fws.gov
U.S. Coast Guard, Eighth District Western Rivers
Eric Washburn Bridge Administrator Bridge Branch 1222 Spruce Street, Suite 2.102D St. Louis MO 63103 Eric.Washburn@uscg.mil
U.S. Department of Housing & Urban Development,

Ahsaki Thurman Field Office Director KY Louisville Field Office 601 West Broadway, Room 110 Louisville KY 40202 Ahsaki.L. Thurman@hud.gov
Rand Paul United States Senator United States Senate 208 Russell Senate Office Building Washington DC 20510 john_maniscalco@paul.senate.gov
Mitch McConnell United States Senator United States Senate 317 Russell Senate Office Building Washington DC 20510 tiffany ge@mcconnell.senate.gov
Andy Barr nited States Representative - District U. S. House of Representatives 1432 Longworth House Office Building Washington DC 20515 hunt.vandertoll@mail.house.gov
Harold Rogers nited States Representative - District U. S. House of Representatives 2406 Rayburn House Office Building Washington DC 20515 austin.gage@mail.house.gov
Terrell Holder Chapter Chair Sierra Club P.O. Box. 1368 Lexington KY  40588-1368 thholder@bellsouth.net
Chris Spear President American Trucking Associations 950 North Glebe Road, Suite 210 Arlington VA 22203 ebarna@trucking.org




First Name | Last Name Title Organization Address City | State | Zip Email
Troy Hearn Health Program Administrator ~ Cabinet for Health and Family Services 275 East Main St Frankfort KY 40621 Troy.Hearn@ky.gov
Randall Royer Acting Administrator Kentucky Airport Zoning Commission 200 Mero Street Frankfort KY 40601 Randall.Royer@ky.gov
Anthony Hatton Commissioner Kentucky Department for Environmental Protection 300 Sower Boulevard, 2nd Floor Frankfort KY 40601 Tony.Hatton@ky.gov
Kentucky Department of Fish and Wildlife
Rich Storm Commissioner Resources #1 Sportsman's Lane Frankfort KY 40601 rich.storm@ky.gov
Gordon Slone Commissioner Kentucky Department for Natural Resources 300 Sower Boulevard, 2nd Floor Frankfort KY 40601 GordonR.Slone@ky.gov
Kentucky Department of Natural Resources,
Paulette Akers Director Division of Conservation 300 Sower Boulevard, 2nd Floor Frankfort KY 40601 paulette.akers@ky.gov
Brandon Howard Director Kentucky Division of Forestry 627 Comanche Trall Frankfort KY 40601 brandon.howard@ky.gov
Craig Potts State Historic Preservation Officer Kentucky Heritage Council 410 High Street Frankfort KY 40601 Craig.Potts@ky.gov
Rebecca Goodman Secretary Kentucky Energy and Environmental Cabinet 300 Sower Boulevard, 3rd Floor Frankfort KY 40601 rebeccaw.goodman@ky.gov
Sunni Carr-Leach Executive Director Kentucky State Nature Preserves Commission 300 Sower Boulevard, 4th Floor Frankfort KY 40601 sunni.carr@Kky.gov
U.S. Dept. of Agriculture, Forest Service, Daniel
H. Scott Ray Forest Supervisor Boone Nat'l Forest 1700 Bypass Road Winchester KY 40391 hsray@fs.fed.us
U.S. Dept. of Agriculture, Natural Resources
Greg Stone State Conservationist Conservation Service 771 Corporate Drive, Suite 300 Lexington KY 40503 Greg.Stone@usda.gov
Federal Highway Administration, Eastern Federal
Holly Bell Planning and Programs Manager Lands Highway Division 22001 Loudoun County Parkway Ashburn VA 20147 efl.fhwa@dot.gov
Gayle Manchin Federal Co-Chair Appalachian Regional Commission 1666 Connecticut Avenue NW, Suite 700 Washington DC 20009 arcfedco@arc.gov
U. S. Army Corps of Engineers, Regulatory
David Baldridge Chief Division, South Branch P.O. Box. 59 Louisville KY 40201 CELRL.Door.To.The.Corps@usace.army.mil




Subject: FW: KYTC Red River Gorge Planning Study

From: ARC Federal Co-Chair <arcfedco@arc.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, March 22, 2023 3:33 PM

To: Blackburn, Jason K (KYTC) <Jason.Blackburn@ky.gov>
Subject: RE: KYTC Red River Gorge Planning Study

Dear Mr. Jason K. Blackburn, P.E.

Thank you for your March 7 e-mail and for including the Appalachian Regional Commission (ARC) in your outreach
efforts for the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC) Red River Gorge Area study. The study area includes the Bert T.
Combs Mountain Parkway which has been formally designated as Corridor | within the Appalachian Development
Highway System (ADHS). Since the initial construction of Corridor | has been completed, the ARC does not have any
input or comments regarding your study at this time.

Tom Smith (TSmith@arc.gov, 202-805-1536), ARC Senior Transportation Advisor, and Jim Sinnette (JSinnette@arc.gov,
202-884-7729), ARC Transportation Program Manager, are available and can provide technical assistance in your study
efforts, should you determine that such involvement could be beneficial.

The ARC very much appreciates your continuing interest in improving transportation within the Appalachian region.

Gayle C. Manchin
Federal Co-Chair

APPALACHIAN REGIONAL COMMISSION

1666 CONNECTICUT AVENUE, NW, SUITE 600
WASHINGTON, DC 20009-1068

(202) 884-7681 (0)

arcfedco@arc.gov

www.arc.gov | Subscribe to ARC news and updates
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From: Blackburn, Jason K (KYTC) <Jason.Blackburn@ky.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, March 7, 2023 10:57 AM

To: Blackburn, Jason K (KYTC) <Jason.Blackburn@ky.gov>
Subject: KYTC Red River Gorge Planning Study

Dear Valued Stakeholder,

The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC) has assembled a study team to evaluate the Travel and Roadway Conditions
within the Red River Gorge Area. The study includes both short- and long-term improvement strategies that KYTC may use
for further project development and implementation. Through examination of roadway characteristics, traffic patterns,
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Subject: FW: KYTC Red River Gorge Planning Study

From: Vogeler, Samantha N (EEC) <samantha.vogeler@ky.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, April 4, 2023 3:12 PM

To: Blackburn, Jason K (KYTC) <Jason.Blackburn@ky.gov>

Cc: Logsdon, Andrew M (KYTC) <Andrew.Logsdon@ky.gov>
Subject: RE: KYTC Red River Gorge Planning Study

Jason,
Below are comments the Water Quality Certification Section has on the proposed project.

Any impacts to the following surface waters will require an individual Water Quality Certification:
Middle Fork Red River (CAH, OSRW): Crosses Nada Tunnel Rd
Red River (OSRW): Crosses Nada Tunnel Rd, Runs along KY 715, Crosses Sky Bridge Rd
Wolfpen Creek (OSRW): Crosses KY 715
Gladie Creek (CAH): Crosses Sky Bridge Rd
Swift Camp Creek (CAH): Runs along Sky Bridge Rd

Two springs along roads in study area:
Nada Spring: On Nada Tunnel Road near Nada Tunnel
Trail Spring: Near Sky Bridge Rd crossing of Red River

No Mitigation Sites inside study area.

No Karst Topography inside study area.
No Sink holes inside study area.

Please let me know if you have questions.
Regards,

Samantha Vogeler

Supervisor

Water Quality Certification Section
Kentucky Energy and Environment Cabinet
300 Sower Blvd, Frankfort, KY 40601
Office: 502-782-6995; Cell: 502-229-6661
Samantha.Vogeler@ky.gov

TEAM i
KENTUCKY.

EMERGY AMD
ENYIROMMEMT CABINET






